COLLEGE PARK QUARTERLY MEETING

FALL QUARTER – TENTH MONTH 15-17, 2010

SIERRA FRIENDS CENTER, NEVADA CITY, CALIFORNIA

OPENING PLENARY 

Our first plenary session opened Saturday morning at about 9:15 a.m. following a period of worship, in the Meetinghouse at Sierra Friends Center, with about 100 present.

Welcome, roll call, and introductions:

Presiding Clerk Bob Runyan (CH) welcomed us to this 213th gathering of College Park Quarterly Meeting.  The Clerk introduced Kathy Runyan (CH), one of the Arrangements Coordinators for this session;  Denis Thalson (BE), Registrar;  and Elizabeth Boardman (DA), Clerk of Ministry and Oversight Committee.  Kathy Runyan oriented us to Sierra Friends Center.

Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker (SF) read the roll call of meetings and worship groups, with attenders rising as their meeting was called.  Friends from the following meetings and worship groups were present:

Berkeley

Central Coast

Chico

Davis

Grass Valley

Humboldt

Lake County (WG)

Live Oak

Oakland (WG)

Palo Alto

Redding

Redwood Forest

Reno

Sacramento

San Francisco

San Jose

Santa Cruz

Strawberry Creek

Visalia

There were no Friends present from the following meetings and worship groups:

Appleseed, Delta, Fresno, Friends House (WG), Marin, Mendocino, Monterey Peninsula, Napa Sonoma, Southern Humboldt (WG), and Ukiah (WG).

We welcomed Tess Solenberger, member of Bellingham Monthly Meeting in Washington; Sarah Beutel, Youth Coordinator for Pacific Yearly Meeting; Alice Dueker, Clerk of College Park Friends Educational Association Board, and Paula Rothaug from Palo Alto.

Children’s Program:  Marilee Eusebio (DA), Children’s Program Committee member, informed us of plans, invited volunteers, and introduced the children and Friends helping with the program.

Teen Program plans:  Jim Anderson (CH) Teen Program Committee acting clerk, shared plans, noting the parallel schedules for this weekend.  The teens present introduced themselves, and the “Friendly Adult Presences” were introduced: Paul Harris (RF),  Eric Sabelman (PA),  Sue Torrey (CC), and Cara Arcuni (PA).  Cecelia Fitzgerald-Cook, Teen Co-Clerk, invited Friends to join in “chat boxes” at lunch tables, and in afternoon service project and soccer game.

PLENARY I    

We continued on into Plenary i.

Introduction to theme and butcher paper activity:  Clerk Bob Runyan introduced our theme--“The Inner Light – Finding It; Following It”—and related activities.  He reminded us of Isaac Penington’s words: “There is that near you which will guide you; Oh wait for it, and be sure to keep to it”.  The Clerk invited us to share, verbally and in writing, how we have experienced this guidance in categories of “clear leadings followed”, “unclear leadings”, and “clear leadings not followed”.  Friends suggested additional consideration of “running beyond our guide” and the need to look for continuing guidance.  Other Friends shared experiences.

Nominating Committee:  Sarah Tyrrell (BE), committee clerk, reported and distributed the names for 2010 [Attachment #1].  

The following names brought forward at Spring Quarterly were approved:


Assistant Clerk: 

Rolene Walker (SF)


Arrangements Clerk:  
Catherine Vanderwaart (PA)


Archivist:


Eric Sabelman (PA)


Teen Committee Clerk:
Jim Anderson (CH)

Sarah Tyrrell noted the following vacancies:


Assistant Registrar


Arrangements Coordinator for Spring 2011


Children’s Committee:  Clerk and two members


Finance Committee:  one member


Ministry and Oversight Committee:  one member

College Park Friends Educational Association Board:  3 members

Members of Nominating Committee were introduced, and Friends were encouraged to contact them.

Naming Committee:  Sandy Farley (PA), convenor, brought two names for 3-year terms on Nominating Committee, to begin service immediately--Jeff Richman (LO) and Harry Bailey (GV)—and the name of Sarah Tyrrell to continue as clerk for a one-year term.  We will hear these names again at a later plenary.

Interest Groups:  We heard descriptions of afternoon interest groups:

--Pay under Protest Campaign, with Elizabeth Boardman (DA)

--Lives per Gallon, with members of Grass Valley Monthly Meeting

--Giving and Receiving More in Meeting for Worship, with Eric Sabelman (PA)

--Landmines, with Bob Barns (GV)

--Cluster Meetings, with Jim Anderson (CH)

Worship-Sharing:  We counted off for worship-sharing groups in which teens will also participate.  Queries were distributed.  [Attachment #2]

Minutes:  The minutes were read and approved with corrections.

We closed with worship

PLENARY II.    

We gathered at 4 p.m. for worship and Plenary II.

Archivist’s report:  Eric Sabelman (PA), Archivist, reported, noting plans to house our archives at the San Francisco Meetinghouse [Attachment #3].  The Clerk noted that the Quarterly Meeting website is now up-to-date (collegepark.quaker.org).

Cluster Meetings:  Jim Anderson (CH) reported, reminding us of past discussions regarding the possibility of experimenting with smaller regional gatherings in place of our Winter Quarterly Meeting (which is not being recommended at this time).  Jim noted that College Park Quarterly Meeting has 950 members, but that only about 130 members and attenders are present at this Quarterly Meeting.  He described how “Cluster Meetings” could increase access to Quaker community outside of our monthly meetings and worship groups.  [Attachment #4]

Minutes:  The minutes were read and approved.

Panel on Finding and following the Inner Light:

Brian Vura-Weis (PA), Rachel Findley (ST), Jim Anderson (CH), and Beth McCleary (RE) spoke of Friends’ tradition and their own experience.  Friends present responded.

[Attachment #5]

We closed with worship.

PLENARY III.      

We gathered again First Day morning for worship and Plenary III.

Nominating Committee:  No report at this time.

Naming Committee:  We heard for a second time names brought for service on Nominating Committee:  Jeff Richman (LO) and Harry Bailey (GV) for 3-year terms through January 2014, and Sarah Tyrrell (BE) to continue as clerk for a 1-year term through January 2012.  These names were approved.

College Park Friends Educational Association (CPFEA):  Alice Dueker, Clerk of the CPFEA Board, reported.  [Attachment #6].  Bob Runyan CPQM Clerk, encouraged Friends to consider service on this hard-working board.  Dorothy Henderson (GV), Head of School, expressed deep appreciation for the support of our Quarterly Meeting.  Another Friend, Peter Trueblood (ST) urged Friends to take all opportunities to let others know about the Woolman Semester and summer camps.

Finance Committee and Treasurer:  Carl Anderson (ST), Finance Committee Clerk, reported on a review of historical records of Fall Quarterly Meeting costs and general trends, which allowed lower rates this Fall, and which will draw down General Fund balances.  [Attachment #7].  Paul Harris (RF), Treasurer, reported, distributing the Treasurer’s report and membership quota list.  [Attachment #8]

Registrar’s report:  

Denis Thalson (BE), Registrar, reported a total of 136 registrants, including 12 children, 17 13-17-year-olds, and 5 18-25-year-olds.

Ministry and Oversight Committee:  Elizabeth Boardman (DA), committee clerk, reported, and provided an overview of the 2010 State of the Meeting Reports. [Attachment #9]  These State of the Meeting Reports will be posted on the College Park Quarterly Meeting website, and are also availabe by contacting Elizabeth Boardman or Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker.  We were reminded that we have in the past spent an entire Quarterly Meeting sharing our State of the Meeting Reports, and that our reason for coming together is to report on how Truth prospers amongst us.

We heard announcements in song from Assistant Clerk Rolene Walker, the minutes were approved with corrections and with the request that Eric Sabelman’s interest group piece about “Giving and Receiving More in Meeting for Worship” be attached to the minutes.  [Attachment #10]  We closed with worship.

CLOSING PLENARY 


We gathered at 11:10 a.m. for our closing plenary [after an hour of worship with Grass Valley Friends].

Teen Program:  Nathan Walker (PA) reported.  [Attachment #11]  It was noted that the teens, in their planning for this Quarterly Meeting, decided to have gender-separated sleeping arrangements to help teens attend Quarterly Meeting whose parents have been concerned about non-separated sleeping arrangements.  It was also noted that there were about 20 teens present, with good gender balance.

Children’s Program:  Jarod Rischpater (PA) reported on the children’s activities at this Quarterly Meeting.  [Attachment #12]  Chris Mohr (SF) encouraged Friends to consider service on the Children’s Program Committee.  Chris will (tentatively) convene the committee for Winter Quarterly Meeting planning.

Concentric Circles on “Finding and Following the Light”:  We moved outside to participate in concentric circles and respond to the following queries:

1.  What does the Inner Light, or Seed, or Divine Principle mean to you?

2.  Where do you think leadings come from?  Are they real?

3.  Have you ever felt divinely called to do something hard, that your friends or family might disagree with?  Did you do it?  What resulted?

4.  How can you tell the difference between a leading and just some thoughts you are having?

5.  Early Friends wrote about the Inner Light causing them to change their ways, showing them where they were on the wrong path and giving them the strength to get on the right one.  Have you experienced this?

We heard brief announcements.  The minutes were read and approved as amended.

We closed with worship at 12 noon, purposing to next meet January 15th, 2011, at San Francisco Monthly Meeting.

Respectfully submitted,



Signed,

Janet Leslie, Recording Clerk


Bob Runyan, Presiding Clerk

___________________________________________________________________

Attachments:

1.   Nominating Committee report

2.   Worship-Sharing queries

3.   Archivist report

4.   Cluster Meetings

5.   Panel on “Finding and following the Inner Light”

6.   College Park Friends Educational Association (CPFEA) report

7.   Finance Committee report

8.   Treasurer’s report

9.   Ministry and Oversight:  2010 State of the Meeting Reports Overview

10. Giving and Receiving More in Meeting for Worship

11. Teen Program report

12. Children’s Program report

___________________________________________________________________

